
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – June 26, 2017  

 
Present:    Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors 

      Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:     Chief David Wentworth, Ken King  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will not meet on July 3rd and July 17th, 2017. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH discussed with the board community service project for youth offenders.  The 

board asked the Chief to prepare a release form that can be signed by the parents. 

 

The board approved a Veterans’ Credit. 

 

The board processed and signed three Current Use Change Tax Forms. 

 

The board discussed a path that would go around Coffin Pond and agreed that it would stop prior to the 

dam and would not go around the pond as that would involve private property.  The board will review the 

draft lease from the NH Fish & Game for the Coffin Pond property.  The Conservation Commission must 

remove the no motors sign that is posted.  The Conservation Commission has hired Mike Warrant to 

clean up the entrance at the Robertson Forest.  This will be paid out of the CC Timber Fund. 

 

KEN KING met with the board in regard to the closing of Route 18 and how it would affect residents 

living on the north side.  The board explained that a public hearing was held last year and representatives 

of the NH DOT were present.  During the hearing, the board was given three options to review along with 

department heads including Chief Wentworth and Chief Clark.  The State asked if the town had a 

preference but that the final decision rested with the State.  The board responded but never heard anything 

from the State until last month when they scheduled the closure for June 19, 2017.  The State has now 

pushed the start date back to July 10th.  Discussion on the process that the Town followed when replacing 

the bridge over Indian Brook on Streeter Pond Road and the costs associated with same. 

 

The Select Board is reminding residents that they will be taking donations, grants and gifts in any amount 

for the Northern Pass Defense Fund as voted at the 2014 Town Meeting. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of June 19, 2017 meeting seconded by MR. 

STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn; seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM The next regular scheduled meeting will be on 

Monday July 10, 2017 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 pm.   

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


